
 

 

 

 Dear Parents/Carers 

The term is now very busy as we slip into October. Teaching and 
learning is motoring on with pupils working extremely hard. I loved 
yesterday having three Reception children proudly sharing their  
writing with me and receiving Headteacher Awards.  

Thank you for your support with our Harvest Celebration led by Miss 
Barnham (RE co-ordinator) and Mrs Bayley (ECO co-ordinator). It was 
lovely to see some of our own produce on sale too. See below for 
more information. 

Diary Dates —do keep an eye on all our dates for the academic year. We try really hard 
to pre plan as many as possible so you too can forward plan. All our Christmas events 
are being firmed up and will be on our website as soon as possible. We have taken on 
board parent feedback from last years’ Christmas events. 

Foodbank vouchers 

A reminder that Temple Meadow are a 
Black Country foodbank voucher  
holder. If any Parents/Carers require a 
voucher, please speak to Miss Dale or 
a member of the Pastoral Support 
Team.  
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Best regards, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 

School Field 

Children should not be playing on the 
school field at the end of the school 
day. Thank you for your support and 
co-operation.  

Main road crossing 

Following enquiries from our Parent community, can we please provide reassurance that we have 
contacted Sandwell Road Safety department regarding the current absence of a crossing assistant. 
We acknowledge and appreciate the risks posed by crossing such a busy road during peak times.  

Parent Governor Vacancy 

Please be reminded that our current vacancy closes on Monday 9th October at 1200. Any  
expressions of interest should be submitted via email to tm.admin@meadow.sandwell.sch.uk. 

Proud to be Me and our Inside / Outside Display 

In and around school, our corridors are alive with fabulous learning outcomes. Our Inside outside 
displays look amazing; as do all our Proud to be Me displays.  

Harvest 

Thank you to all Parents/Carers who kindly sent in any  
donations for the Harvest Festival; your donations were  
collected on Monday afternoon and taken to the Black  
Country Foodbank to be handed out to anyone within the 
area that needs help and support.   

Another big thank you to anyone who took part in the “guess 
the weight of the pumpkin” competition or donated any  
money for the carrots and apples harvested on school site. All 
the money collected has been given back to our ECO  
committee who do lots of hard work around our site for us all 

to enjoy. The winners of the competition will be announced on Monday 9th October 2023 and they 
will receive a food hamper and some Autumn arts and crafts.  

Writing Curriculum Champions 

Well done to our successful Writing 
Curriculum Champions this year. They 
will be working with Miss Dale 
throughout the year, producing the 
termly pupil newspaper and  
supporting Miss Dale with other  
writing initiatives.  

Year 1 -  Tilly-Rae, Bhavi, Grayson 

Year 2 -  Hibah, Rayyan, Rumaisa 

Year 3 - Sarah and Mia 

Year 4 - Dreyden and Aizah 

Year 5 - Tia and Anaya 

Year 6 - Jacob and Fariza 



 

I am pleased to announce that I (Mrs Lowe) will be leading on Speech and 
Language across the school, working alongside Mrs Van Straaten as SENDCO. 
 
As a school, we are proud of the support we offer to all of our children, 
including those with additional needs. All schools are allocated a number of 
days from the NHS speech and language therapy team and this year we have 
been allocated 5 days. As you can imagine, this does not allow us to provide a 

high-quality support package to those children who require input from a speech and 
language therapist. This year, we have prioritised this need and have purchased an 
enhanced service, meaning that we will have a speech and language therapist in school for 
a full day, once a month. We are really excited about how this will further improve our 
overall offer to our children.  
 
I have already met our allocated therapist and I am 
pleased to say that Harriet Clarke will be joining our 
team. Harriet is really looking forward to working with us 
all and is able to offer the following:  
 
• Maka to n incl ud in g s ett in g up Sign of the Week  
• PECS  
• Aided lan guage d isplays  
• D e v el opme n t of speech so un ds, lan guage 
and communication  
• Pare n t ‘St ay an d Play’ s es si o n s  
• Obs e rva t i o n s in cla s s/play etc 
• Re v iew of t argets  
• First a s s es sme n ts 
• Makin g sp aces ‘communi ca t i o n frie n dly’.  
 
If you have any questions about how Harriet, Mrs Van Straaten or myself could support you 
or your child, please do not hesitate to get in touch. 
 
Kind regards, Mrs Lowe. 

SALT (Speech and Language Therapy) 



 

Anti-bullying posters 

We continue to work alongside pupils to ensure their voice leads our anti-
bullying strategy this year. This week, pupils have created posters which have 
been refreshed around school in line with our Positive Interactions Policy and 
continue our success, having achieved the silver anti-bullying award.  

Primary Science Quality Mark 

We are really pleased to announce that 
we have just achieved the Primary 
Science Quality Mark.  

Mrs Van Straaten, our Science 
Ambassadors and all of the Temple 
Meadow teaching team have been working hard to secure this award which celebrates 
our commitment to excellence in Science leadership, teaching and learning. 

PE Awards 

Mr Smith brought 4 of our year 6 children to celebrate with myself (Mrs Van Straaten) and Miss 
Dale to receive a Deputy Headteacher award for excelling during a PE lesson this week. Mr Smith 
was really proud of how well they had performed their series of paired balances, demonstrating 
real strength and control. Well done to Karma, Ben, Farhan, Ruby-Leigh.  

Nursery Stay and Play 

It was lovely to see so many Parents/Carers attend our Nursery Stay and Play last week. Thank you 
to all those that were able to attend; we had such a fun time! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupil Poem 

Mrs Van Straaten received and read out a lovely poem from one of our pupils this morning and we would like to share this with 
our Parent/Carer community. 

They call families like mine ‘the lucky few’ you may wonder why so I wrote this poem to tell you. 

We were blessed with someone warm and bright, she really is the light of our life. 

Some may say she’s different but she’s really the same. Full of love, kindness, strength and has the same aim. 

To live in a world where she’s fully accepted, for she’s like a four leaf clover with something ‘extra’ 

She has 3 copies of the 21st chromosome, but most of you will know it as Down’s syndrome. 

Yes things may be harder and take a bit longer, the scenic route they say is filled with wonder. 

You learn to appreciate the smaller things, how to love unconditionally, be patient and don’t judge,  

you get showered in affection so many kisses and hugs. 

It’s like winning the lottery and Christmas all at once, to love a person like this we really are the lucky ones! 

More alike than different it really is true, we are so proud to be part of ‘The lucky few’. 

Other News 



 

A reminder that all of our important dates now 
feature on our School Website. 

 

Any changes to dates/times are updated  
immediately via the website which means what you see 
is always live information. To find the dates, simply head 
to our website, click Parents & Carers then Calendar of 

Dates. 
















